GENERAL EDUCATION COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting on March 25, 2010
Members Present: Sheila Otto, Helen Binkley, Julie Myatt, Sandra Poirier, Justin Gardner,  Dennis Oneal, Louis Haas, Deborah Newman, Rachel Kirk
Ex Officio and Guests: Bill Badley, Janice Lewis, Bill Shulman, Dennis Powell, Lance Selva, Marie Weller, Stephen Morris
Chairperson Sheila Otto called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

Welcome and Introductions

Sheila Otto asked those present to introduce themselves. 

Approval of Minutes
The committee approved the minutes of the December 9, 2009 meeting.
Sheila reported to the committee that Gen Ed will continue to report to the Provost office after the college restructuring.  

The proposal for a course prefix change for both CHEM 1130/1131 and PHYS1130-1131 to PSCI 1130/1131 was discussed. Marie Weller explained reason for request and answered questions about the proposal. Louis Haas moved to approve and Justin Gardner second. The committee approved by unanimous vote.
The proposal for a course number change from PS2010 to PS1005 was discussed by the committee. Sandra Poirier moved to approve, with second by Deborah Newman. The committee approved by unanimous vote.

Sheila went over the guidelines for general education courses.

The proposal for a new general education course CJA1100, Introduction to Criminal Justice, was brought to the table. Lance Selva, Bill Shulman, Dennis Powell, and Deborah Newman representing the Criminal Justice department spoke to the committee about the reason for the proposal. The committee discussed and asked questions, which were answered by the representatives. Louis Haas made a motion that the course not be approved, second by Rachel Kirk. The committee voted to not approve this proposal and gave suggestions for changes.
Bill Badley updated the committee on the General Education Study Abroad program by stating that only eight students signed up even though it was heavily promoted across campus and off campus. He stated that Cherbourg will be notified that we will not send any this year but plan to send more next year.  They are also looking at going to other locations, reducing costs, give more options to students in courses, shortening length of trip, and other options. The committee gave their suggestions on the Gen Ed Study Abroad Program. It was suggested that we look at how other schools do it. Bill stated that Motlow Community College dropped out of the program. 

Bill announced that we will be hiring a Vice Provost for International Affairs, but the position title may change before it is re-advertised. Bill also discussed some of the restructuring changes that may occur. 
Dr. Riordan stated that they had previously asked for reports on evaluations for across campus but IT has told them this cannot be done at this point due to lack of resources.  There was discussion by the committee on the subject of being able to see those types of reports and it’s pros and cons. 
The committee discussed gatekeeper classes and reports that will be forthcoming. There was also discussion about the role of the committee and what kinds of things they can do and recommend to administration. Dr. Riordan told the committee that Deb Sells has many types of reports and statistics that may be useful in the work of the Gen Ed committee. 

There was not further business and meeting was adjourned.

